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The Minister will wish to see the attach�d copy letter from 

Mr Roberts of Shorts to Congressman Kennedy. This letter issued 

on 11 April, shortly after Mr Kennedy's well publicised visit, 

though I have just received the copy. 

MA WARNOCK 
Industrial Support Division I 

5 May 1988 
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11 Apri 1 1988 

Hon Joseph P Kennedy II 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1631 Longworth Building 
WASHINGTON DC 20515 

Dear Congressman Kennedy 
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SILENT COPY: MR MA WA - DED

RWRMcN/3.5.88 

We were pleased to have the opportunity to receive you at our premises on 
April 6th and grateful that you were able to take the time to view our 
presentations on the Company's activities and on our Fair Employment and 
Affirmative Action Progran1mes. 

We were hov,ever, very concerned that media reports of your subsequent 
'press interview' follo\�ing your visit gave the impression that you had 
misunderstood two points which were discussed during your briefing and we 
be ➔ ieve that in view of the importance of these issues, it is essential 
that the record be set straight on each of them. 

Specifically, you said that Shorts Management had told you that the 
Government's proposed ne\v legislation applying to Fair Employment in 
Northern Ireland would not have any effect and secondly, you charged that 
the Company had not honoured a commitment made to the former Speaker, Tip 
O'Neill, to open a factory in West Belfast and to employ a significant 
number of Catholics there. 

Dealing with the first issue both I, and my colleague Brian Carlin who 
responded to your question about the likely effect of the Government's 
proposed new legislation, are completely clear that your question, raised 
in the context of Shorts Affirmative Actions Programme, was asking what 
effect the new legislation would have at Shorts. As you n1ay recall, 
Brian Carlin had previously shown on one of the last slides of his 
presentation, that we are currently extending the monitoring and 
recording procedures to internal transfers and promotions (a requirement 
to be introduced by the new proposed legislation) and we have also 
prepared a Declaration of Protection which declares the commitment of 
both the Company and the Trade Unions to an intimidation-free environment 
for all in our work-place. 

In response to your question, Brian stated that these are likely to be 
tt1e only two changes which the new legislation will require in Shorts, 
and he made this comment ag�inst the background which he had earlier 
stressed, i.e that we at Shorts are already doing these things and that 
the Company is the leader in the Province in Equality of Opportunity 

::"..:. · ... • .-�•-."'), • ......... ' ....... · .... ... _,_. 

© PRONI DED/17/2/1/136A 



Cont10uat:on 

practices in industry, and that Shorts is already doing almost all that 
will be required, and in some ways more than even the new legislation 
will require employers to do. Thus, wl1en he replied that the new 
legislation will not have any effect, he was very clearly specifically 
referring to Shorts. We believe that you were quite incorrect to suggest 
that we were commenting on the new legislation in any broader sense, and 
would ask you to note this in any future references which you choose to 
make to that exchange. For the record, it is in fact our view that the 
new legislatior, will have a very significant effect on the proportion of 
Catholics in employment in the Province. 

On the second point regarding our Factory in West Belfast, and your 
Administrative Assistant's charge that we had failed to honour an 
obligation given to Speaker O'Neill, I have to tell yo� that I was 

-

astonished and very disappointed by your comments. I am sure·you recall 
that w�1en we were challenged on this issue during the briefing, I very 
clearly explained to you that we had never made any such commitment to 
Tip O'Neill. I indicated to you that the idea to open a Factory in West 
Belfast came about as the result of internal dialogue within Shorts, that 
we spoke \�idely to the media at the time detailing precisely what we 
l1oped to achieve and when, (a copy is attached). We acknowledged that it 
had gone more slowly than we had expected initially, due to an 
inter-union dispute about trade union representation, but that this 
dispute had 110w been resolved and we are now on track to achieve the 
empjoyment goals we set ourselves. 

Obviously, in this world of instant comment and instant reporting of 
same, the dan1age vJhich has been caused to us over both these issues 
cannot be undone, but nevertheless I believe that it is vital that the 
record is set straight on these two issues and, to the extent that you 
are able to help correct the wrong impressions which have been created, I 
shall be grateful if you will use your good offices to bring these facts 
to the appropriate people's attention. 

AF C ROBERTS 
SALES AND MARKETING DIRECTOR 
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Extract of speech delivered by Sir Philip Foreman Chairman, Short 

Brothers PLC at the U.S. Air Force C23A Roll Out Ceremony on 

Wednesday 8th August 1984. 

lne significance of the work which this order brings to the Province cannot be 

stressed too highly, and in this respect it may be appropriate to quote just one sentence 

from President Reagan 1s speech on St Petri ck 's Day 1983 -
•

11 Next to peace and reconciliation, Northern lr8Jond's greotest oood is for 

jobs to bring h 0?-8 ond °'ioporrunity to oil its p0ople, es�ciolly tt1e young" . 
• 

Tho manufacture of those aircraft will provide employn,ent for some 1,000 peopl<, 

in Shorn clone togothor with c signifio:Jnt spin-off of iobs into tho industrial 

and commercial i nf rastruct\Jro through I occl suppl i$rs of good3 and serv icas to the 

compony and its ernployei.J�. 

In this respoct, we have olvvoys rac�nist>d that W'3 have o rekponsibility to provide 

equality of job opporrunity to al I sections of the ccmmunity. We ol reody hove 

factoriei at Cwtle1r0<1gt,, NfJwtO\vnords end Crougor in addition to those on OlJr

main sita here at a·ua<!n's {$)end, end as o roiult of the work o!.Sociated with this 

ordor we am plcnning to op�,, up a mocbst production unit in ono of tl,o smol I Gr

bu i 1 d ings on th@ D@ Lorean s i to in 'v¼st BG l fo.st. Th is w i 11 prov ioo job opportunities 

for oo�n 100 and 200 poopl� living in that aroa end w(! sholl scrupulously apply 

the some rules ther� � \-VO do in al I our o�r plcnt3 of recruiting on merit those 

people who ore rnost ccrnp�tont to do th0 work. 

© PRONI DED/17/2/1/136A 


	DED_17_2_1_136A~E001~A
	DED_17_2_1_136A~E002~A
	DED_17_2_1_136A~E003~A
	DED_17_2_1_136A~E004~A

